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Dear Incoming Service Member: 
 

Welcome to Kansas!  We welcome you to the United States Army Combined Arms 
Center (USACAC) Special Troops Battalion (STB) and Fort Leavenworth. The STB’s 
mission is: To provide command, administration, training, and UCMJ support to 
assigned and attached units to enable the Combined Arms Center to train, 
educate, and develop leaders who thrive in conditions of uncertainty and 
ambiguity. Fort Leavenworth is home to the US Army Combined Arms Center, which 
includes three subordinate organizations (SO): Army University which includes the 
Command and General Staff Course (CGSC), CAC-Training, and the Mission 
Command Center of Excellence (MCCoE), all combining to form what is known as the 
Intellectual Center of the United States Army. Moreover, we also support service 
members deployed abroad to Australia, England, Egypt, and Kuwait and simultaneously 
support personnel at NTC, the National Capital Region, Hurlbert Field, FL, and Carlisle 
Barracks, PA. 

 
 Fort Leavenworth is approximately 30 minutes northwest of Kansas City and 30 
miles northeast of Lawrence, KS. It is a beautiful area with many points of interest in the 
immediate vicinity. It includes several major shopping areas, boatable lakes, museums, 
zoos, professional sporting venues in all four major sports, and multiple historic sites. 
There is something here for the whole family.   
 
 Upon arrival, your first contact is the CAC G-1, who will initiate in-processing and 
further pinpoint your assignment within the STB. G-1 is located on the 1st floor of Fuller 
Hall on Augur Street, Building 19. 

 
We look forward to working with you as we train and prepare our Army’s future 

leaders. As you transition from your previous assignment to the STB, please ensure that 
you maintain contact with your sponsor so we may assist where needed. This sponsor is 
your primary conduit for information; don’t hesitate to contact us if you need any 
additional assistance. Contact the Battalion S-1 Team, at 
usarmy.leavenworth.CAC.mbx.cac-stb-s1@army.mil or (913) 684-7893. Also feel free to 
contact the HHC First Sergeant, 1SG Lashay Austin, at lashay.m.austin.mil@army.mil 
or (913) 684-3655. 

 
We look forward to serving with you.  
 

Frontier Warriors! Warriors First! 
Drive Change… Forge Victory! 

 
 

 
 Leonard V. McFarlane   Benjamin W. L. Gong 
 Command Sergeant Major, U.S. Army Lieutenant Colonel, Military Intelligence 
 Command Sergeant Major             Commanding 
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